Weekly Update

September 5, 2025

ADMIN MESSAGE

Dear Parents and Caregivers,

We're happy to welcome everyone to a brand-new school year! This is a time for new opportunities and learning, and we are so excited to share this upcoming year with you!

The support you give at home and the involvement you bring to our school community make such an incredible difference. By working together, we can create a positive and supportive environment where every student can succeed.

We look forward to a fantastic year ahead, and we know that we will create lots of new memories in the days to come.

Sincerely, Mrs. Pennock and Mrs. Simpson

RE-ENROLLMENT AND CONSENT FORMS

If you have not done so please make sure to complete your child's Re-Enrollment and Consent Form. Without this form being completed, your child **will not** be able to take part in the Terry Fox Walk on Monday, September 15, 2025. If you have any questions, please contact Mrs. Page.

https://powerschool.cesd73.ca/public/home.html

SCHOOL MESSENGER INFORMATION

School Messenger is the primary source of school communication. Messages for school emergencies, bus cancellations, absences, and events can be sent via email, phone and text.

One email is required, but providing more information is better, especially in emergencies. This information may be different than previously entered contact information. Please make sure that you have not blocked our email.

To receive text messages, you will need to opt in by texting "Y" or "Yes" to 724665. Simply entering your phone number is not enough.

Weekly Update

TERRY FOX

Our annual Delburne School Terry Fox Walk will take place on **Monday, September 15th at 2:00 p.m.** Together as a school, we will do a lap around town and then return to the school for a frozen treat. This year, our students will have the opportunity to run for Terry with their class, prior to our walk around town. Classroom teachers will be taking their students out ahead of time to run on our school grounds. Thank you to our High School Leadership Group for helping run the Terry Fox Walk.

As part of teaching global citizenship, we are asking for students to donate a "Toonie for Terry" (if possible). This money will then be forwarded to the Terry Fox Foundation for Cancer Research.

We would love to invite parents to join us for our Terry Fox event! Please feel free to jump in to join us around **2:00** on the upper elementary playground.

ATHLETICS

Volleyball is in full swing. A huge thank you is extended to our coaches for giving their time and expertise to our athletes.

SV Girls - Mr. Gib Andruski

SV Boys - Mr. Smith

JV Girls - Kasie Brewster and Miss Schlag

Junior High A Girls - Jenette Rude and Mrs. Pols

Junior High B Girls - Tammy Archer and Mrs. Kozey

Junior High Boys - Scott Rude and Mr. Kartusch

Senior High Golf Team: Mr. Smith

Cross Country Running: Tasha

Grade 11 CAMPOUT

On Sept. 9 and 10th, our Grade 11 students will experience an exciting campout at Camp Kuriakos! The trip will include outdoor activities like hiking, canoeing, and campfire time. These activities will provide students with the opportunity to enjoy nature, build connections, and create new memories together. We're looking forward to a great experience in the outdoors!

Weekly Update

ELAA

On Monday, September 8 between 1:00-2:30 a.m., Delburne will host the Educational Liaison Association of Alberta (ELAA) in the large gym. This event will allow students an opportunity to connect with post-secondary institutions, including colleges, universities, and technical institutes; the RCMP, and the Canadian Forces.

SCHOOL PHOTOS

School photo day will take place on Monday, September 22nd. Retakes will take place on Monday, October 27th.

CANTEEN

Canteen will open on Monday, September 15. Please see the attached poster.

GREEN CERTIFICATE

For grades 10-12 interested in Green Certificate, please contact Tasha for forms and testing dates tsenecal@cesd73.ca

FUNDRAISING IDEAS

We are looking for fundraising ideas, if you have any please contact Tasha @ tsenecal@cesd73.ca

RUNNING CLUB

Running club will start next week for grades 2-8. They will "run" during morning recess with Fun run info to follow. Grades 9-12 please contact Tasha for Cross Country run options and information. tsenecal@cesd73.ca

Weekly Update

ON THE CALENDAR

MONDAY	TUESDAY	WEDNESDAY	THURSDAY	FRIDAY
September 8	September 9	September 10	September 11	September 12
ELAA Career Fair in Large Gym 1:00-2:30 Jr High Boys Vball Practice 3:30 - 5:00 Jr. Girls Practice 3:30 - 5:00 JV Girls Vball Practice 5:15 - 7:15	Grade 11 Overnight Campout Middle Girls Volleyball Practice 3:30 - 5:00 SV Boys Practice 3:30 - 5:00 SV Girls Practice 5:15 - 7:15	Grade 11 students return from campout CEAA Golf tournament @ Delburne Golf Tournament Jr High Boys Vball Practice 3:30 - 5:00 Jr. GIrls Practice 3:30 - 5:00 JV Girls Vball Practice 5:15 - 7:15	PAC Meeting 3:30 p.m. Jr High Boys Vball Practice 3:30 - 5:00 Jr. GIrls Practice 3:30 - 5:00 JV Girls Vball Practice 5:15 - 7:15	JV Girls Volleyball @ Black Diamond Online DCS Store closes

Weekly Update

